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June 13, 2017

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, HELD ON TUESDAY, JUNE 13th, 2017 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Richard Kolasinski, John Kocis, Craig Cowper, Joe Gorak, Norma Randazzo
Members Absent:

Andy Yatooma (unexcused)

Chairperson Cowper indicated that the committee will be sending a letter to Mr. Yatooma to ask if he is still interested in being on the Sidewalk Committee, or if he will be submitting his resignation.

Chairperson Cowper informed the committee that he would like to add an item to the agenda, and asked if a member would make a motion to allow him to do so.  MOTION was made by Mr. Gorak to add an item to the agenda.  Mr. Cowper explained that he wanted the committee to appoint a committee secretary.  Mr. Cowper then asked for the motion to be seconded.  Motion seconded by Mr. Kolasinski.  It was then explained that the person acting as secretary would fill in a form from the Clerk’s Office with the wording of any motions made during the committee’s meetings.  He further explained that no other duties would be involved.  No vote was taken regarding adding an item to the agenda.  No nominations were made, and no volunteers stepped up for this task.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION made by Mr. Kolasinski, seconded by Mr. Gorak, to approve the minutes of April 11, 2017 as presented.  All members in favor.  Motion carried.  

BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITORS
No business from the floor.  No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

No report.  No representative of Fazal Khan present. 
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

No report.  Mr. Wynn was not present.  

OLD BUSINESS
a.   Planning of Projects
Mr. Kocis indicated that he would like to discuss the sidewalk mapping project.  He explained that the committee purchased the GIS software, but that the program is very complicated to use, and that he is getting some outside coaching on how to use it. The next step is to get the property analyzer layer in order to see property ownership; he told the committee that getting that data into a desktop computer version of the program seems to be a problem, and he is trying to find out who to work with to accomplish this.  
There was an explanation of how this analyzer would help, and Mr. Kocis explained that if this data cannot be added to the software project, it can still be done the “old-fashioned way.”  Mr. Kocis is planning to get in touch with Macomb County to obtain the data in the near future.
Mr. Cowper stated that the committee should add this to the task list, and check with the township engineer’s office to see if they can help with the software.

Mr. Gorak asked how updates are handled with this software.  Mr. Cowper agreed with Mr. Gorak’s concern on this matter.  Further discussion ensued on how to best acquire the data needed.  Mr. Cowper said he would also request help with the software package and the analyzer date from Steve Henige at Fazal Khan Engineers for the next meeting.
b.   Put together plan for 2018 Priority List

Mr. Cowper said at the next meeting the committee should go through the 2017 list that currently exists and create a new one (2018) in Google Forms that can be updated and added to; the committee can decide which projects to keep, and also remove the Schoenherr  Road projects that are being completed currently.  
c.   Review Task List, remove and add items as needed
Mr. Cowper asked if anyone had anything to be added to the committee’s task list.  There was then a short discussion about projects that have been discussed in the past, but no new tasks were added at this time.
d.  Discuss using a contractor to help with GIS Software
Chairperson Cowper asked if the committee members would agree to table the discussion of having a contractor assist with use of the GIS software until the next meeting.  Members agreed.
NEW BUSINESS

No new business was brought before the committee.
CORRESPONDENCE

Chairperson Cowper informed the committee of several items of correspondence received via the sidewalk committee’s website.  Each one was discussed briefly as to its potential as a project. One request - Luann Drive near Crissman Elementary - had been brought to the attention of the committee previously and that homeowner has already been given the necessary information.  All suggestions will be reviewed at upcoming meetings for possible placement on the 2018 Priority List.
Of great concern to residents has been the area on the south side of 26 Mile Road west of Van Dyke.  Residents of Pinewood Estates would like to see a continuation of the partial sidewalk that currently exists for walking or biking to the new Kroger shopping complex.
Mr. Cowper related a request received from Scot Alef in the township’s Planning Department regarding a sidewalk deferral for a fully-developed parcel along Shelby Road, north of 24 Mile Road. Chairperson Cowper drafted a response recommending against issuance of that variance, as this is an area the committee is targeting for sidewalk development to connect Stony Creek and Riverbends Park.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Mr. Kocis, seconded by Mrs. Randazzo, to adjourn the meeting.  All members in favor.
Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 5:53pm.
                                                          __________________________________

                              


      
Craig Cowper, Chairman
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